
Ash Cartwright and Kelsey CEP School 

Through God’s love and strength all flourish  

* Achieve * Create * Know 

 

9th October 2020                     Newsletter week 6 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We celebrate another wonderful week in our school – lots of learning and creativity. EYFS have 

enjoyed spending time outside and made a delicious apple crumble as part of their Harvest 

learning. Year 3 now know how to wash a woolly mammoth and all the various cleaning products 

they will need for this (don’t forget the hoof wash and tusk whitener). Year 4 have made a 

fantastic Anderson shelter and year 5 have produced some amazing African artwork.  

           
 

Joke of the Week from our resident comedian, Lewis: 

Why should you never run a race in the Serengeti? 

Because there are too many cheetahs  

Star of the week 

Year R Fledglings Emilis for excellent ball skills in P.E. 

Year 1 Robins Austin for trying really hard in phonics. 

Year 2 Magpies Lexi for her fantastic work on addition in Maths 

this week. 

Year 3 Owls James for his excellent effort in responding to 

marking and improving his work. 

Year 4 Hawks 

Mr Hayes 

Mr Hart 

Oliver for using some excellent description in his 

evacuee letter. 

Scarlett for improvement in writing, spelling and 

Maths. 

Year 5 Eagles Olivia for excellent writing about The Big Five’ this 

week. Well done! 

Year 6 Falcons Alissia for being an absolute star all week – you 

have worked with such enthusiasm and interest in 

all subjects, well done! 



 

Birthdays to celebrate – have a great birthday! 

Class  

Fledglings – year R Mrs Lead 

Robins – year 1 Jasper 

Owls – year 3  

Falcons Lewis, Isaac and Alissia 

 

School starters for September 2021 

 

Do you have a child born between 1 September 2016 and 31 August 2017? Applications to start 

primary school open online on the 5th November 2020. You can apply for their place at our 

school at https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/primary-

school-places#tab-2. Paper application forms and information booklets are available by ringing 

03000 41 21 21. I will be providing individual tours for parents that must be pre-booked. Please 

give the school office a ring if you would like to arrange one to see our wonderful school in 

action.  You must submit applications before 15th January 2021. Thank you.  

 

Secondary Admission 2021 

 

The online admission form for secondary placements is available at: 

https://kent.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/Synergy/Parents/default.aspx 

This closes at midnight on the 2nd November. If you need any support or assistance, please 

contact Kentonlineadmissions@kent.gov.uk 

 

Payment for school lunches 

 

Just a reminder, please could payments for school lunches be made either via the Whole School 

Meals website https://wholeschoolmeals.co.uk/ and then going to ‘How to Pay’ and ‘Parent Pay’, 

or by cash in a secured envelope (with child’s name, amount and date of meals being paid for) 

which can be handed into the office (to be passed to Shirley). 

  

The school cannot accept bank transfer payments for school meals. This is dealt with wholly by 

Whole School Meals. Payments should be made in advance or on the day. 

 

Brigade Uniform 

Brigade have now set up our black fleeces to buy on line. If you would like to purchase one 

please go to www.brigade.uk.com and enter our school name and select the school from the drop 

down list provided. Mrs Bailey has a few small sizes left in stock too. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 
                               
Fiona Crascall 

Headteacher 
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